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We need vocalists, instrumentalists and  
Handbell ringers!! 

If you can carry a tune and want to learn, come make music 
with us.  Please contact Chad Carter  
if you are interested:  304.233.0880  

or ccarter@dwc.org. 

 
The Catholic Charities’ Neighborhood Center on 18th 
Street in Wheeling, WV needs volunteers, especially 
backup drivers to deliver meals.  Through the meal 
delivery program, the Neighborhood Center feeds 
about 170 people each day. These individuals are shut 
in their homes for various reasons, and would 
otherwise struggle to get the nourishment they need. 
We are in dire need of volunteers willing to deliver 
meals to individuals in need of this service.  
Your support and help is greatly needed and will truly 
be appreciated.  
For more information please contact Keith Miller at   
(304) 650-9608.   Thank you! 

PRAYER FOR HEALING WITHIN THE CHURCH 
St. Peter, pray for  the church that it may be rebuilt, healed, 
and made holy. 
St. Monica, pray for  the abused, survivors, and for  justice. 
St. Catherine of Siena, pray for  reform and restoration of 
the clergy. 
St. John Vianney, pray for  the holiness of pr iests and 
bishops. 
St. Benedict, pray that all evil be cast out of the church. 
St. Anthony, pray for  us to find a way forward. 
St. Paul, pray for  the bishops that they may be fear less in 
confronting other bishops. 
St. Augustine, pray for  true repentance and transparency. 
Our Lady of Sorrows, pray for  us. 
Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee. Blessed are 
you among women and blessed is the fruit of your womb Jesus.  
Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners now and at the 
hour of our death, amen. 

Adult ��Catholic ��men��and��women ��are��invited ��to��join ��
the��Serra��Club��to��help ��foster ��religious ��vocations. ������

For��more ��information, ��please��contact ������
Rick��Teachout ��at����304-233-0880, ��ext.��442��or ����

http://wheelingserra.org. ��

St. Michael Parish is in need of volunteers at the 18th 
Street Center for the first and third Sundays of the 
month from November thru March. We need people to 
work  8-11am and 11am-2pm. We will be serving 
breakfast and lunch. If anyone is able to do this please 
contact  Jacqueline Kaniecki at 304-242-9289. It is a 
rewarding way to serve our parish and help the 
community.   Thank you! 

St. Michael Parish has an opening for the position of  
Rectory Housekeeper. 
  
Duties include: 

Dusting and polishing furniture and fixtures 
Cleaning and sanitizing bathrooms 
Making beds and changing 

linens 
Vacuuming and cleaning 

carpets and rugs  
Laundry and ironing  

 
The candidate must be reliable, 
trustworthy and respectful of 
confidentiality.  
 
The position is part-time, 
approximately 8-12 hours per 
week. 
If you are interested, please 
contact Wendy Hinerman at whinerman@stmikesparish.org. 

FUNERAL��CHOIR��MEMBERS��NEEDED!��Our	parish	is	pleased	to	have	a	dedicated	group	of	men	and	women	who	attend	each	Funeral	Mass	and	assist	in	leading	the	music	and	sung	prayer	during	the	Mass.		This	ministry	is	very	important	as	it	provides	not	only	musical	support	but	is	also	a	ministry	of	presence	and	prayer	offered	to	support	the	family	as	they	grieve	and	to	pray	for	the	repose	of	the	soul	of	the	deceased.		We	are	in	need	of	additional	members	to	assist	in	this	ministry	–	could	you	please	help	us?		The	choir	gathers	about	15-20	minutes	before	the	Funeral	Mass	and	then	sings	for	the	Mass.		Choir	members	are	notiϐied	by	a	phone	tree	when	a	funeral	is	scheduled.		This	is	a	wonderful	ministry	for	those	who	are	retired,	but	please	know	that	all	are	welcome.		If	you	are	interested,	please	contact	Clara	White	304.242.2278	or	Lucille	Otte	304.242.3014.	

 



Page 11                                                                                November18th , 2018 — 33rd Sunday in Ordinary 

 

Have you experienced divorce and would like to know 
more about the annulment process?  Are you divorced 
and remarried outside the Catholic Church?  Would you 
like to know how to make your marriage valid in the 
Church so you can receive the Sacraments again?  Please 
contact Fr. Smay: 304-242-1560, x5 or 
msmay@stmikesparish.org about the annulment process.   
Unfortunately, a lot of people have erroneous ideas 
about the process.  It is doable and Father Smay will 
help you throughout the process. 
 

Help	your	family	member	get	the	care	they	need	in	their	home.	Catholic	Charities	HomeCare	provides	temporary	or	long-term	living	assistance	services	for	$15	an	hour.			www.CatholicCharitiesWV.org/HomeCare	or	by	calling		(304)	905-9869.		

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 
November is a month of remembrance for the dead, and 
cemeteries have long been a focus for prayer. Our 
tradition holds great respect for bodily remains, since the 
body was created and redeemed by God, was once the 
“dwelling place of the Holy Spirit,” and has a destiny of 
life with God in glory. The funeral practices of the early 
church contrasted greatly with those of the pagans, who 
had a great dread of the dead body. The ancient Christian 
funeral liturgy ended with the relatives and friends giving 
a final kiss to the body. It expressed affection and showed 
their faith that the grave would not be the last word. This 
kiss horrified pagans, who thought that any contact with 
the dead was degrading.  
Every year on their loved one’s “birthday to life,” the 
Christians would return to the place of their burial to mark 
their profound communion with those whose lives were 
hidden in Christ. Typically, they buried the dead with their 
faces turned toward the east, symbolizing the rising of the 
Sun of Justice, Christ, at the end of days. They were 
attracted to the catacombs or burial grounds just as we are 
today. They would often celebrate the Eucharist at the tomb. 
Before long, as soon as Christians were allowed to build 
places for worship, they relocated cemeteries from beyond 
the city walls to surround the church. This was not so much 
because the church made the ground holy, but because the 
bodies of the saints hallowed the ground on which the 
church was built, a subtle but beautiful difference. 
—Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

Thank you to all of the staff and 
volunteers who made our first 

DISCOVERING CHRIST Series a huge 
success!  We could not have had such a 
well attended and productive program 
without the generous contributions of 

time, materials, food, our beautiful 
Angelus Center and more. 
We appreciate every detail! 

Your contact information  
is important to us! 

 
Have you moved?  Do you have a new cell phone 
number? Have you changed your email address?  Help 
us improve our parish communications by emailing  
stmikes@stmikesparish.org with your new contact 
information, or call Cindy at 304.242.1560, EXT 0. 

St. Michael CM/CW would like to thank everyone who 
donated items, helped to work or came to shop at our 
Christmas Sale. We made over $1,000 which will be split 
between St. Michael Parish School and Health Right. All 
leftover items were donated to Youth Service Systems to be 
given to those in need.  
 
 
St. Michael CM/CW will be having our Christmas Party on 
December 5 following 5:30 mass. Our chicken dinner will be 
catered by The Alpha. Please mail your $11 to Kathy Galinski 
or drop it off at the Parish Office. What a fun time we will 
have with our $10 gift exchange!! 

Coats for Kids will continue 
through the end of November.  
Please place your donated coat at 
the back of the Church. 
Thank you! 
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 Pro-Life Corner 
 
 

Contact Numbers - Pregnant and Need Help? 
Northern Panhandle Gabriel Project: 304-639-5039 
Birthright International: Helpline: 1-800-550-4900  
Aim Women’s Center (Steubenville, OH):  
(740) 283-3636  
Wellspring Pregnancy Center (Moundsville, WV):  
(304) 810-0292   
 

Post Abortion Support Rachel’s Vineyard:   
877 HOPE 4 ME (877-467-3463)  /  Silent No 
More: 888-735-3448 
 

WHO WANTS TO BE A "HEAVENLY"  
MILLIONAIRE? 

November 18, 2018 
SAINTS  Born in Bethsaida on the Sea of Galilee; 
introduced his brother Simon to Jesus; fisherman; patron saint 
of Scotland; feast day is November 30: 
A.  Andrew 
B.  James 
C.  John 
D.  Thomas 
 
Last week’s answer:  Francis de Sales is the patron saint of 
Catholic journalists. 

COMMEMORATIVE MASS  
ASSOCIATION (CMA) 

We remember in love those who have gone before us 
marked with the sign of faith... 
 
The CMA is a special program which allows our parishioners 
and friends to remember their loved ones in a beautiful way.   
A total of 18 Masses will be celebrated for the repose of the 
souls of those inscribed in the Parish Commemorative Mass 
Association throughout the year of enrollment.  The cost to 
enroll is $50.  The bulletin will regularly list the names of those 
enrolled in the CMA. 
 
At the time of enrollment, you will receive a beautiful 
leatherette-type folder describing the Commemorative Mass 
Association. Please contact the Parish Office with any questions 
or to enroll someone in the CMA. 
 
--Eternal Rest Grant Unto Them Lord, and Let 
Perpetual Light Shine Upon Them and All the Souls 
of the Faithfully Departed. 

Please pray for these men and women 
serving our country in the military, and for 
their families: 
 
♦ PeƩy Officer First Class Eric J Auber, US Navy 
♦ Staff Sergeant Robert Michael Baker, US 

Marine Corps 
♦ Sergeant Anthony DiBias, US Army 
♦ Chief Warrant Officer 4 John DiBias, US Army 
♦ Technical Sergeant Andrew G Futey, US Air 

Force 
♦ Lieutenant Andrew Klug, US Navy 
♦ Captain Zach Lehman, US Marine Corps 
♦ Capt. Michael Neuman, US Army 
♦ Major Christopher NodurŌ, US Marine Corps 
♦ Seaman First Class Cody PaƩerson, US Navy 
♦ Specialist Seth Sleime, US Army 
♦ Warrant Officer 1 (W01) Christopher Snyder 
♦ Sergeant Major Stephen Spohn, US Army 
♦ Sergeant First Class Wendy Spohn, US Army 
♦ Lieutenant Colonel Aaron P Tillman, US Air 

Force 
♦ Chief Master Sergeant Patrick Van Vranken, US 

Air Force 
♦ Airman First Class Taylor Wilkinson, US Air 

Force 
♦ Airman First Class Sierra E. McKenna, US Air 

Force 
♦ PVT Jacob Ulevich, US Army 
 
 
Please contact the Parish Office with 
changes in rank or to add someone to the 
list. Thanks to ALL who have served or are 
currently serving!  


